انگلیسی (یازدهم) آزمون درس اول مدت أمتحان ١٠٠ دقيقه **Khuzestan English Language Teachers Association** A:Vocabulary ۱-کلمه ناهماهنگ را پیدا کنید و زیر آن خط بکشید.(۱ نمره) 1. Weak / powerful / strong 2. Simple / hard / easy 3. Small / tiny / big 4. Fortunately / really / luckily <u>۲</u>-با استفاده از کلمات داده شده جمله های زیر را کامل کنید.(یک کلمه اضافی است.)(۲ نمره) early-despite - besides- native- range 5. Zahra speaks two languages -----English. 6. I got up-----this morning. 7. Dictionary prices -----from \$5 to \$15. 8. I enjoy the weekend, -----the bad weather. ۳- با توجه به تصاویر جاهای خالی را کامل کنید. (۱ نمره) 9. Deaf people use -----language to communicate. 10. North of Iran is one of the best farming-----. 11. Human's -----makes it different from animals. 12. Asia is the largest -----of the world. ۴-جمله های زیر را با نوشتن کلمات مناسب کامل کنید. (۵/۰نمره) 13. Persian is my mother -----. 14. Ten is ten -----of one hundred. ۵-گزینه صحیح را انتخاب کنید. (انمره) 15. Does water really----- on Mars? b. exist d. exchange a. vary c. make up 16. Rice is the most-----food in Iran. a. fast b. powerful c. harmful d. popular 17. ----you can eat whatever you like? a. exist b. vary c. imagine d. exchange 18. We express our thoughts -----languages. a. despite b. by means of d. instead c. native ۶–معنای هر علامت را یافته و زیر آن بنویسید.(۱ نمره) 20. ----- 21. ----a. There is a parking lot around.

b. You must turn off your mobile here.		
c. You are near a bus station.		
d. Don't walk on the grass.		
d. Bon t want on the grass.		
بنویسید. (۱۱ نمره)	۷-زبان هر کشور را روبروی کشور مربوطه	
23. China: 24. Germany: -		
25. England: 26. Iran:		
۸-تعریف های ستون A را به کلمات ستون B وصل کنید. (یک کلمه اضافی است.) (۰/۵ نمره)		
A	В	
27. a large group of people who live together	despite	
28. without taking any notice of	ability	
	society	
B: Grammar		
	۹-گزینه صحیح را انتخاب کنید.(۱ نمره)	
29. There arenotebooks on the desk.		
a. a little b. much c. a few d. any		
30. How many glasses do you see on the table? Just		
a. a little b. one c. any d. much		
31. How much milk does he drink? He drinks		
a. many b. a few c. a lot of d. a lot		
32. How many eggs are there in the fridge? There are		
a. a few b. a little c. much	d. a few	
۱۰-گزینه صحیح را از داخل پرانتز انتخاب نمایید و در جاهای خالی بنویسید.(۱ نمره)		
33. There is a (slice / loaf) of cheese in the plate.		
34. Amin is drinking (a bottle of / a loaf of) water.		
۱۱-با هر گروه از کلمات زیر یک جمله ی کامل بنویسید.(۲ نمره)		
35. women / are / in the picture / how many / there / ?		
36. in the kitchen / helps / Maryam / his mother.		
C: Writing		
(a. 11) ( a.		
۱۲ - در جملات زیر فعل و مفعول را پیدا کرده و زیر آن خط بکشید. ( ۱ نمره)		
37. I clean my bedroom every week.		
28. My father payer drinks coffee in the evening		
38. My father never drinks coffee in the evening.		
1		

۱۳-در جملات زیر اشکالات نگارشی وجود دارد آنها را پیدا کرده و به صورت صحیح بازنویسی کنید.(۱ نمره)

- 39. How much languages are there in the world?
- 40. My father bought a loaf of rice yesterday.

۱۴-هر جمله را با استفاده از دانش گرامری خود کامل کنید.(۱)

- 41. How----- boys are there in that room?
- **42**. I like to drink a ----- tea.
- 43. There is a ----- of cake on the plate.

••••••

44. How----is a kilo of meat? It's ten dollars.

۱۵ – با توجه به تصویر به سوال زیر پاسخ دهید. (۱ نمره)



45. How much butter does she eat for breakfast? (a little)

## D: Pronunciation

۱۶-کدام کلمه از نظر فشار صوت (استرس) با سه کلمه دیگر متفاوت است.(۵/. نمره)

- 46. a. seventy b. sixteen c. seventeen 47. a. ninety b. fourteen c. forty
- **E:** Conversation

۱۷–پاسخ صحیح سوالات قسمت A را از بین جواب های ستون B انتخاب کنید. (یک پاسخ اضافی است.) A نمره)

<u>A</u>	<u>B</u>
48.Thank you	a. I began learning English at school when I
	was thirteen.
49. What languages do you know?	b. I know both of them well, but I use English
	more.
50. When did you learn English?	c. You're welcome!
51. Do you master English and Spanish	d. Yes, please. I'm looking for an English
the same?	dictionary.
52. May I help you?	e. He is a translator.
53. What does Mr. Ahmadi do?	f. Besides English, I know French.
	g. It looks nice.

## F: Reading

۱۸-با استفاده از کلمات داده شده، متن زیر را کامل کنید.(۲ نمره)

Valuable- respect- means- exist- language- continent-Varyimpossible

Languages ------ greatly from region to region. They are so different that a person does not understand the -------- of someone from another region, country or -------56------. So, it is not surprising to hear that today about 7000 languages ------- in the world.

All languages are really ------58-----, despite their differences. Every language is an amazing ------59------ of communication that meets the needs of its speakers. It is ------60------ to imagine the world without language. Therefore, we must ------61------ all languages, no matter how different they are and how many speakers they have.

## 1۹-متن زیر را خوانده و به سوالات پاسخ دهید. (۴ نمره)

There are many words in English language. It's impossible to count the number of words in a language. Have you ever thought about where English words are from? Did you know many English words come from other languages?

Many basic English words come from Old English, such as, England, house, woman, man, child, bird, water and etc. Other English words come from Latin, like, family, number, school, educate. Some English words come from French .For example hotel and menu are two French words.

Today English is an international language. Thousands of English words come from other languages. Every year hundreds of words come into English from new technology, e.g., internet, text message, e-mail and ...

English speakers have "stolen" words from other languages and added them to English. That are known as "loanwords" or "borrowings," which are derived from other languages.

The next time you hear one, tell your friends where the word originally came from!



- 62. How many words are there in English language?
- 63. Which words are called loanwords?
- 64. How do words come into English language every year?

**True** or **False** 

- 65. It's possible to count the number of words in a language. -----
- 66. English words don't come from other languages. -----

Be healthy and happy